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Dear Sir/Madam

I am writing in response to the OHCHR's request for information on the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities and its Optional Protocol, dated 4 June 2008 with reference IW/MK/SW/is.

The Cayman Islands Human Rights Committee (HRC) is the national institution in the Cayman Islands vested with the competence to promote and protect human rights. The HRC is a non-aligned body committed to impartiality and objectivity. Although not able to provide legal remedy, the HRC is able to receive and seek resolution to human rights complaints in absence of constitutional protection; the HRC therefore provides an important local opportunity for the resolution of issues where human rights are under threat.

The HRC, among many other functions, produces Final Case Reports, makes contributions to International Reports such as its 2006 contribution to the Cayman Islands Report for the United Nations Convention on the Rights of the Child, drafts commentaries on local legislation and is an active participant in the constitutional review process. One of the HRC's primary functions is also to facilitate education on human rights, to which end the HRC embarked on a two month long Public Awareness Campaign in 2007 and presented a series of lectures early in 2008 aimed at educating the public on constitutional matters, notably the prospect of a Bill of Rights being enshrined in the Constitution of the Cayman Islands.

The HRC received your correspondence via the Cayman Islands Complaints Commission. During the full Committee meeting of 29 July 2008, the HRC affirmed its responsibility to provide comment on the status of International Conventions as it pertains to human rights and the Cayman Islands. The HRC therefore agreed to report on the status of the Convention in the Rights of Persons with Disabilities and its Optional Protocol, providing information on the four areas of interest outlined in your correspondence.

The HRC noted that the deadline for responses is 15 August 2008. The HRC respectfully request an extension of this deadline to 15 September 2008 to allow for its response to be drafted and approved by the full Committee.

If you require any further information on the work and status of the Cayman Islands Human Rights Committee, please visit our website at www.humanrights.ky. 

The HRC is looking forward to cooperate with your office on this matter and are awaiting your response.

Thank you for your understanding.

Yours sincerely

Lidia Futter

Lidia Futter 
Human Rights Analyst
PO Box 30664, KY1-1203, CAYMAN ISLANDS
Tel +1 345 945 0920 Cell +1 345 925 8197
www.humanrights.ky
